
October 13, 2021

Zach Tusinger, 
Planning & Building Director
Calistoga Planning Commission

        Re:  Use Permit Amendment: UP 2021-9
        Design Review DR 2021-2

Dear Commissioners: 

I am asking the commissioners to reject any conditional use permit requests submitted by the 
property owner of 345 Silverado Trail, Calistoga and direct the owner of this property remove 
the peafowl, relocating them to a property more in keeping and appropriate for their conduct. 

These are beautiful but extremely loud birds and their habitual calling is most unsettling. I live in 
Chateau Calistoga. When first heard, it sounded like a woman screaming in pain or an animal 
being tortured. I almost called the police. I do not think them appropriate in an area that is as 
close as 50 feet from residential properties located in Chateau Calistoga or any other property in 
relatively close proximity. 

These birds can be heard blocks and blocks away from the property where they live. Their call 
is ungodly. Every time it starts it raises the hackles on the back of my neck! It is nerve-racking 
and during mating can be heard as early as 5:30 a.m. and as late as midnight. Their mating 
season lasts for many months.  

There is a wealth of information on the internet supporting proper location of these birds and 
345 Silverado Trail is not what I consider one of them. It has disturbed the serenity and peace of 
mind of anyone living in the area. 

Respectfully, I am asking that the owner of this property not be granted ANY permit 
amendments. I am hoping he will be asked to find new accommodations for these birds. 

Thank you.

Sincerely,

Jeri Hansen
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